
Environmental Commission Minutes/Deer Seminar 
5/21/18 

 
Attendance:  Because of the Deer Seminar format, attendance of Commissioners  
was not recorded. However, I estimate that all were present except for Jenny-Ann 
Kershner. The public consisted of 80-90 people. 
 
From: Walter Andrews 
To: Jenny-Ann Kershner 
Subject: Email Report of Deer Seminar, 5/21/18, 7:00pm 
 
Hi Jenny, 
 
We were able to overcome the technical bugs and began the seminar @ 7:05pm. 
Jennifer, the IT person, showed up but, was not needed. 
The room was more than 1/2 full with interested attendees who also had questions and 
some shared their opinions and personal research.  
Dr. Kelly did an excellent presentation based on a lots of historical data as well as 
current data from the Raritan watershed. After Q&A, the seminar ended @ 8:45pm 
followed by our Commission meeting. Dr. Kelly agreed to send us  
his power point presentation to be posted on our website.  
I tried but, was too late to get the seminar recorded for cable tv.  You need at least two 
weeks lead time for Justin Hayman to schedule the videographer. 
 
I hope that there are some positives as your family and you deal with your uncle’s 
medical emergency. 
 
Thanks for making the Deer Seminar 2018 happen. 
 
Walter 
 


